Village of Aurora Board of Trustees

Regular Monthly Meeting

March 21, 2012

Held at the Aurora Firehouse Meeting Room

Present:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees George Farenthold, Lili MacCormick, Janet Murphy and Marie Taylor

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Trustee Elect Alan Ominsky, David Brooks, Laura Holland, Isabelle Ramos, Ted Garbinsky and Becky Garbinsky

Call to Order:  Mayor Bennett called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and the Board rose for the Pledge of Allegiance

Trustee Farenthold reminded those present that he is married to Lisa Marsh Ryerson, President of Wells College.

Approval of the Minutes

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Board voted to approve the February 15, 2012 Minutes.  

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Visitor Recognition
Isabelle Ramos was recognized by the Board.

Announcements
Mayor Bennett announced that Doug Bates has made a stock donation to the Village for the Village Park.  

Mayor Bennett reported the Town of Ledyard passed a moratorium on Fracking, a copy of which is on file in the Village office.  

Sue Edinger of the Aurora Inn informed Mayor Bennett that swimming and boating from the Aurora Inn Dock is strictly for Aurora Inn guests and will be monitored by Wells College Security.
Mayor Bennett thanked out going Trustee, Lili MacCormick, for her years of service to the community.

Village Clerk, Ann Balloni, reported the Village Board of Trustee Election results (See attached Tally Sheet).  Congratulations to George Farenthold and Alan Ominsky as our elected officials through 2016.

Village Clerk Balloni informed the Board that Wells College has submitted an application for a demolition permit for 457 Main St. (McMullen House) and reminded the Board that the deadline for Village Newsletter articles is March 28, 2012.

Treasurer’s Report

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Board accepted the Treasurer’s Report for January and February 2012. 

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy, Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
BUDGET MODIFICATIONS

Approval of Budget Modifications

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, second by Trustee Taylor, the Board approved the following General Budget Fund Modifications:
General Fund

$555.00     FROM  A1910.4 Unallocated Insurance   

                  TO       A1460.1 Records Management – Personal Services
$341.13     FROM A9720.7  Interest – Bond Installment

$179.89     FROM A7310.1  Youth Program – Personal Services

$521.02     TO      A9040.8   Workman’s Compensation

$ .02        FROM  A9720.6  Principal – Bond Installment

                TO      A9010.8   State Retirement

$919.75    FROM A3310.4   Enhanced Law – Contractual

                 TO      A1990.4   Contingent Account    

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee MacCormick, the Board approved the following Water Fund Budget Modification:
WATER FUND
$7.36     FROM  F1990.4  Contingent Account
              TO         F9040.8   Workman’s Compensation
AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Farenthold, the Board approved the following Sewer Fund Budget Modifications:

SEWER FUND
$17.12         FROM  G1990.4  Contingent Account

                    TO        G9040.8   Worker’s Compensation 

$1,010.51      FROM  G1910.4    Unallocated Insurance
                      TO        G8130.4    Sewage Treatment - Miscellaneous
AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy, Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.                    
Approval of Abstract  #10
General Fund

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, second by Trustee Murphy, the Board approved the General Fund Abstract for payment.

Voucher numbers:  302-304, 306, 308-312, 314, 315, 317-322, 327-336 and 
338 -340 

Total Amount:  $9,343.44
AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy, Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Water Fund

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, second by Trustee Murphy, the Board approved the Water Fund Abstract for payment.

Voucher Numbers: 305, 308, 315, 320, 323, 329, 335 and 337 

Total Amount:  $1,951.32
AYE: Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy, Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Sewer Fund

On motion by Trustee Taylor, second by Trustee Farenthold, the Board approved the Sewer Fund Abstract for payment

Voucher Numbers: 302, 306, 307, 310, 313, 315, 316, 319, 320, 321, 324-326, 328, 334 and 335 

Total Amount:  $4,377.64
AYE: Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy, Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Committee Reports

Buildings and Grounds:  Trustee Murphy deferred to Mayor Bennett on the Post Office update.  Mayor Bennett reported we are waiting on information from the DOT and the Post Office, but there is no money coming from Wells College for parking lot improvement to their property.

Parks and Recreation:  Trustee MacCormick confirmed Carolyn Connors is taking charge of the swim program again this year.   Trustee MacCormick recommended maintenance for the Village Playground.

Streets and Public Safety:  Trustee Farenthold reported the Upstate Safety Task Force is including the Fracking issue as part of their cause.  

Water and Sewer:  Trustee Taylor reported Adam Van Horn is working on a sewer problem affecting the Bank, Purcell and Bianconi properties.

Code Officer:  Code Enforcement Officer Mick Piechuta submitted his monthly report for February (see Attached).

Old Business
Short Term Rentals:  Tabled at February Planning Board Meeting.

Tobacco Free Motion:   Motion tabled until Trustee Farenthold and Trustee Murphy meet with Deb Mendzef and report back with more information.  

Public Hearing
Mayor Bennett opened the Public Hearing for Budget Consideration at 7:40pm and asked for public comment.  Isabelle Ramos suggested starting a youth swim program on village property and Mayor Bennett informed her of the current program at the Wells College Boathouse which the Village funds.
On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Board voted to close the Public Hearing at 7:45pm.  

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Budget Discussion

Discussion ensued regarding the youth swim program and the Board recommended increasing the budget for the program by $1000.00 in order to provide swim lessons by certified lifeguards, increase hours on Friday evenings, and purchase sand and a pop up awning for shade. 

Salary changes and Notary training for the Village Clerk were also discussed. 
The treasurer was instructed to make the necessary changes to balance the budget.  

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee MacCormick, the Board approved the tentative budget for 2012-2013.  

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
New Business

Scat Van Agreement:  Tabled until next month’s budget approval.
On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee MacCormick, the Board voted to adjourn at 8:12pm.

AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, MacCormick, Murphy and Taylor
NAY: None

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
